

ĐỀ CHÍNH THỨC

Môn thi: TIẾNG ANH

Thời gian làm bài: 90 phút (không tính thời gian giao đề)

I. Choose the word or phrase that best completes each of the following sentences or do as directed. (2.5pts)

1. Vietnamese traditional _____ is done with a simple hammer and chisel.
A. sculptural pieces B. sculpture C. sculptured feature D. sculptor
2. Save the environment from _____ air pollution.
A. polluting B. being polluted C. pollute D. polluted
3. Let me know when you come to DN, and I will _____.
A. take you out B. bring you around C. cheer you up D. show you around
4. Ba: "_____ going to Vung Tau on the weekend?" - Mai: "That's a good idea."
A. How about B. Let's C. Why don't we D. Shall we
5. Perhaps what you are reading or hearing is boring, which makes it hard to _____ on the book or conversation.
A. concentrate B. reply C. depend D. notice
6. There is a _____ of employment opportunities in a city.
A. type B. variety C. various D. change
7. To consider an idea or a suggestion before deciding to accept it is to _____.
A. look it up B. go it over C. think it over D. take it up
8. My leg started to hurt when I _____ football.
A. played B. had played C. was playing D. were playing
9. I can't go to the cinema because I _____ to do my chores.
A. should B. can C. must D. have
10. Can you _____ the light? It's too dark for us to do our homework.
A. turn on B. turn off C. turn in D. turn out
11. This box is _____ than that one.
A. more heavy B. the heavier C. heaviest D. heavier
12. I am _____ that you are working harder.
A. please B. pleasing C. pleased D. pleasure
13. They are the children _____ won the match last week.
A. which B. when C. who D. whom
14. I didn't want to be late, _____ I ran all the way to school.
A. because B. but C. or D. so
15. We are proud of our country, _____?
A. are we B. aren't we C. were we D. weren't we
16. He was tired but he went on working. In this sentence, "went on" means _____.
A. stopped B. started C. ended D. continued
17. Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the others.
A. center B. colour C. catch D. cover
18. Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the others.
A. foot B. cook C. door D. book
19. Choose the incorrect part indicated by A, B, C or D in the following sentence.
The chair was making by Michael last month.
A B C D
20. Choose the incorrect part indicated by A, B, C or D in the following sentence.
You can do this exercise easy if you learn all the structures by heart.
A B C D

Answers	1.	2.	3.	4.	5.	6.	7.	8.
---------	----	----	----	----	----	----	----	----

	9.	10.	11.	12.	13.	14.	15.	16.
---	----	-----	-----	-----	-----	-----	-----	-----

II. Supply the correct form of the word in parentheses to complete each of the following sentences. (1.5pts)

- People didn't pay much attention toappearance a decade ago. (**physic**)
- The rockets are a purelymeasure against nuclear attract. (**defense**)
- Show teenagers that you respect theirby knocking on their bedroom door. (**private**)
- My first of her was favourable. (**impress**)
- The Internet has helped students study more (**effective**)
- We should join a club to make new friends. (**society**)

Answers	1.	2.	3.
	4.	5.	6.

III. Supply the correct tense of the verb in parentheses to complete each of the following sentences. (1.5pts)

- He told him again that theylearn to love each other. (**must**)
- Look at those black clouds. I think (**rain**)
- Daisy that book several times. (**read**)
- What should to preserve the local tradition? (**do**)
- We to an interesting play on the radio at 8 p.m. yesterday. (**listen**)
- I promise I you to wash these bottles. (**help**)

Answers	1.	2.	3.
	4.	5.	6.

IV. Fill in each numbered blank with the proper word from the box. (1.5pts)

enjoyed could still some Invented faster

BICYCLES

The bicycle is cheap and clean way to travel. The first bicycle was(1)about one hundred and fifty years ago.

At first, bicycle was expensive. Only rich people(2) buy one. These early bicycles looked very different from the ones we have today. Later,(3) bicycles became cheaper. Many people bought one. People(4) riding bicycles to work and in their free time.

Today, people use cars more than bicycles; cars are much(5) and you don't get wet when it rains! But some people(6) prefer to cycle to work. They say that there are too many cars in town centres and you can't find anywhere to park!

Answers	1.	2.	3.
	4.	5.	6.

V. Read the passage and answer the following questions. (1.5pts)

The Land of Oz

Kim is from Korea. She and her parents are leaving for Australia on vacation. Their flight from Seoul to Sydney is boarding now.

Australia is enormous. It's a country and a continent. Australians speak English, but they have their own slang. Australians are called *Aussies*, their country is Oz, and they have forty different kinds of *roos* (kangaroos). The word *kangaroo* is native Australian.

There are also lots of things to do in Australia. In Sydney, there is the famous Opera House, and there are beautiful beaches. In the northeast, there is the Great Barrier Reef. Visitors can snorkel. There is also Ayers Rock in the center of the country. It's a very big rock, 345 meters tall and 3 kilometers long.

Kim is very excited about her trip to all these wonderful places.

1. Where are Kim and her parents going on vacation?

.....

2. Are they travelling to Sydney by plane?

.....

3. What do Australians speak?

.....

4. How many kinds of kangaroos are there?

.....

5. How long is Ayers Rock?

.....

6. How does Kim feel about her trip?

.....

VI. Write a new sentence as similar as possible in meaning to the original sentence, using the word(s) given. (1.5pts)

1. They sell jeans all over the world.

Jeans

2. "Please finish your report before leaving the office, Tom." said Mrs. Janet.

Mrs. Janet asked Tom his report before leaving the office.

3. I like fish, but I don't like catching them myself.

Although I like fish,

4. This is my first visit to England.

This is the first time

5. They had been on board before he arrived at the airport.

As soon as

6. He needs to talk to psychologist about his current situation.

It's.....

7. People believed that the coins have been buried for safe keeping.

It

8. Ms. Mai was my teacher. I will never forget her.

Ms. Ma

